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         Readoption: N.J.A.C. 13:42        

    

Text 
  
      Notice of Readoption 

      Rules of the Board of Psychological Examiners 

Authority: N.J.S.A. 45:14B-13. 

Authorized By: Board of Psychological Examiners, Sean Evers, 
Ph.D., Chairperson. 

Effective Date: April 3, 2023. 

New Expiration Date: April 3, 2030. 

     [page=957]   Take notice that pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:14B-
5.1, the rules at N.J.A.C. 13:42 were scheduled to expire on May 
18, 2023. The rules establish standards for the licensure and 
regulation of psychologists. Subchapter 1 sets forth rules 
concerning the scope of psychological practice, the requirements 
for licensure, and exemptions to licensure requirements. 
Subchapter 2 sets forth application procedures, qualifications 
to sit for the licensing examination, and requirements for 
applicants who have degrees in fields allied to psychology. 
Subchapter 3 outlines requirements for the issuance of one-year 
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unsupervised and three-year supervised temporary permits. The 
rules in this subchapter govern the limitation, suspension, or 
revocation of temporary permits, the extension of temporary 
permits, and the return of temporary permits to the Board of 
Psychological Examiners (Board) upon expiration. Subchapter 4 
requires an applicant for licensure to have at least two years 
of supervised experience in the practice of psychology. The 
rules specify the standards for supervisors, the supervision 
requirements for individuals who are exempt from licensure, and 
permissible financial arrangements between supervisors and 
supervisees. Subchapter 5 outlines the requirements for the 
written and jurisprudence examinations, examination review 
procedures, admitting out-of-State psychologists to the 
jurisprudence examination, licensure without examination, and 
retaking the written examination. Subchapter 6 outlines the 
charges for examinations, licensure, and other services provided 
by the Board. Subchapter 7 specifies the acceptable forms of 
professional practice. Subchapter 8 addresses the preparation 
and maintenance of client records, the use of computers to 
prepare client records, access to client records, and the 
confidentiality of information obtained from a client. 
Subchapter 9 deals with advertising. Subchapter 10 sets forth 
the professional practice requirements for licensees. Subchapter 
11 outlines the procedures by which a client may authorize a 
licensee to disclose confidential information upon the request 
of an insurer or other third-party payor. Subchapter 12 
establishes the requirements for licensees who seek to perform 
custody/parenting time evaluations and practice standards for 
licensees who perform such evaluations. Subchapter 13 authorizes 
licensees to provide psychological services through telemedicine 
and telehealth. 

  The Board has reviewed the rules and has determined them to be 
necessary, reasonable, and proper for the purpose for which they 
were originally promulgated, as required by Executive Order No. 
66 (1978). Therefore, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 5:8-6, and in 
accordance with N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1.c(1), these rules are 
readopted without change and shall continue in effect for a 
seven-year period. 
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